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ON H.B. NO. 3302 

Chairperson and Comm,i ttee Members: 

The State Attorney General supports tQis 

it enhances the effici~ncy and cost effectiven~ss of 

boards by allowing them to meet by using modern communication 

technology while protecting the interests served by the 

law. 

Cur~ently, the law is silent as to any authori~y to 

conduct board meetings through telecommunications when board 

members are in different physical locations. As many board 

members live on neighbor islands, there are both cost and time 

implications arising from requiring all board members to 

to the same location for meetings. If one or more board 

members are unable to attend a board meeting, there may be 
,. 

difficulty in achieving a quorum of the board and a meeting may 

b~ cancelled or rescheduled. This diminishes the effectiveness 

of the board and may inc'onvenience other board members and the 

public. The bill addresses these problems by giving boards the 

flexibility to convene meetings with members in different 

locations using telecommunications. 

This bill contains several safeguards that protect 

the public's opportunity to participate fully 
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this new authority. It requires that any board wishing 

to hold meetings through telecommunications adopt rules 

governing the use of such technology and the procedures to be 

followed at meetings using this technology. If a board . , 

to. hold a meeting in multiple locations, the notice of the 

meeting must indicate all locations where board members will 

physically present thus allowing the public to participate in 

the meeting at the remote location as well. In addition, the 

bill requires that the telecommunic~tions system used for 

meetings permi~ both audio and visual interaction between all 

participants in all locations. Both the public's right to 

attend a meeting and a board member's interest in participating 

in meetings are protected by the requirement that a meeting be 

terminated if both video and audio interaction become 

impossible, even if a quorum of the board is physically present 

in a single location. Thus no one would be disadvantaged by 

electing to attend the meeting .at the remote location. 

With the safeguards contained in this bill, we 

believe that government efficiency will be increased without 

sacrificing the public's right of acc~ss. Therefore, we 

strongly urge passage of this bill. 
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